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         IN  TH IS  NEWSLETTER

Get in touch...
StayConnected 

www.allendalenj.gov

Allendale Recreation Commission’s Opening Day
on Saturday, May 3. Allendale Police Officer Mark
Dunn threw out the first pitch.
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May is always a fun transition time. Kids are getting prepared for finals, or gearing up for camp or summer jobs.
College kids are coming home and reuniting with old friends. Parents will now have new schedules....some more
hectic, some more relaxed. 

We are excited to reveal the new concession stand at Crestwood Lake. It will be ‘all hands on deck’ during these next
2 weeks, but we have faith that we will have a reveal on opening day! We encourage all residents to join the lake; at a
very reasonable price, you can support one of our most treasured jewels in town. 
 
I hope to see everyone out at the Memorial Day parade on Monday, May 26th. The parade steps off at 9:30, the
ceremony at memorial park is at 10:15 and the firehouse events start at 11. The ceremony is always the most
beautiful and respectful part of the day, to honor those who have served our country in the United States Armed
Forces and made the ultimate sacrifice. Thank you to the Holiday Observers for continuing this very important
tradition in Allendale.  

Opening day for Allendale Recreation Commission (ARC) was a success at the beginning of the month. Our very own
APD officer Mark Dunn threw out the first pitch. The borough is committed to the rehabilitation of our fields over the
next few years. We would like to thank ARC for the collaboration and donations to help rehab field 3. 

We had a budget meeting this month where we adopted our operating budget for the year. We strive to keep the tax
rate on a decline year after year. Our auditor presented the budget and claimed that we were in excellent shape,
especially compared to other municipalities. One important statement he made was that Allendale was always known
for high taxes, however this is no longer the case.  I would like to thank past administrations for their effort of fiscal
conservativeness, an effort which we are proud to continue forward. 

You may have noticed new signs in our downtown directing cars to municipal parking. This is the first phase to clean
up and repurpose the commuter lot. We are applying for grants to help fund this. 

At our most recent Mayor and Council meeting, the Chief of Police and Town Manager of Cedar Grove attended to
formally recognize the outstanding police work and collaboration between their department and ours: 

A highly organized burglary ring, comprised of individuals from South America who had entered the U.S. illegally with
the intent to commit crimes, had been operating across the Tri-State area. This crew was exceptionally sophisticated
—using police scanners, counter-surveillance tactics, cell phones, and even signal-jamming devices to avoid detection
and prevent victims from calling for help. Their criminal activity stretched from Nassau and Suffolk Counties in New
York, through New Jersey, and as far as Delaware and Pennsylvania. Prior to reaching our area, they had begun their
operations in North Carolina and had recently targeted a home in Cedar Grove. 

The Cedar Grove Police Department, working in coordination with the FBI, obtained intelligence indicating the crew
was heading toward Allendale, with specific homes already marked for burglary. Once the Allendale Police
Department was alerted, our officers mobilized immediately, working tirelessly around the clock. Their efforts led to
the successful arrest of all 12 individuals involved. This was not just a case of catching a few burglars—it was the
dismantling of an advanced, multi-state criminal enterprise. 

Both the FBI and ICE commended our police department, echoing the sentiment that their work was nothing short of
exceptional. 

June 3rd is our next TOWN HALL. Look forward to seeing everyone there! 

Please stay informed: sign up for alerts and emails and follow the Mayor Amy Wilczynski Facebook and Instagram
pages as well as the Borough Facebook page. Also feel free to contact any council member or myself. 
 
If you know someone who does not have access to a computer, please let us know so we can mail them Borough
updates. 

Please say hi anytime you see me around town! 
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A MESSAGE FROM MAYOR AMY WILCZYNSKI  

 Amy
Mayor Amy Wilczynski

https://www.allendalenj.gov/public-safety/sign-up-for-alerts/
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100090443259816
https://www.instagram.com/mayor_amy_wilczynski/
https://www.facebook.com/AllendaleNJBorough
https://www.allendalenj.gov/your-government/mayor-and-council/


REPAIR WORK

Remember to contact borough hall
before repair work is completed (for
example, on water heaters, boilers,

furnaces, A/C units, sewer lines,
electric, etc). Please also be sure that

you or your contractor apply for a
permit for the work and have all the

necessary technical sheets and licenses
submitted, and inspections performed.

Please call 201-818-4400, ext 202 
with any questions. 

KEEP SIDEWALKS CLEAR

Please make sure to keep sidewalks clear
of bulk garbage and recycling. 

TREE INSPECTIONS

Residents are encouraged to have trees
on their property inspected by a licensed

arborist or other tree care specialist to
identify and address and dead or

diseased trees before they become
hazardous.

Garbage & Recycling Schedule 
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GARBAGE

Household kitchen, office & bathroom trash
Styrofoam

BULKY TRASH

Furniture
Carpeting
Non-metal items
Windows/mirrors/pane glass must be taped with
an “X”

METAL

Anything that is at least 75% metal
Artificial holiday trees 

RECYCLING

Container One:
Newspapers & inserts
Junk mail,  envelopes, office, notebook, construction paper
Smooth and corrugated cardboard
Glossy magazines and catalogs
Soft-covered books and telphone books
Non-metallic wrapping paper & greeting cards
Shredded paper
Brown Grocery bags

 Container Two:
Food & beverage containers
Plastic containers with a recycling code 1, 2, 5 & 7
Aluminum cans, foil
Aseptic packaging (ex. soup,  milk containers)
Metal cans & empty aerosol cans
Green, clear & brown glass bottles and jars

 **Please note that there are 2 separate trucks that  pick up recyclables.

Visit the Collection Schedule for
pickup dates for Summer 2025.

https://www.allendalenj.gov/media/rhlb3kwq/solid_waste_recycling_curbside_regulations_schedule.pdf
https://www.allendalenj.gov/media/rhlb3kwq/solid_waste_recycling_curbside_regulations_schedule.pdf
https://www.allendalenj.gov/residents-businesses/garbage-and-recycling/collection-schedule/


MEMORIAL DAY
J o i n  u s  a s  w e  r e m e m b e r  a n d  h o n o r  t h o s e  i n  o u r

A l l e n d a l e  c o m m u n i t y  w h o  m a d e  t h e  u l t i m a t e
s a c r i f i c e  s o  t h a t  w e  c a n  r e m a i n  f r e e .  

MAY 26TH, 2025

PARADE  K ICKOFF  -  9 :30  AM
CEREMONY  AT  MEMOR IAL  PARK  -  10 : 15  AM
REFRESHMENTS  AT  THE  F IRE  HOUSE  AFTER !

Amy Wilczynski
MAYOR

PRESENTED BY THE
BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE

UNDER THE AUSPICES OF THE
HOLIDAY OBSERVERS

Liz Homan
COUNCIL PRESIDENT

Matthew O’Toole

Susanne Lovisolo
COUNCILWOMAN

Edward O’Connell
COUNCILMANCOUNCILMAN 

Tyler Yaccarino
COUNCILMAN

Joe Daloisio
COUNCILMAN
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is now open!
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http://www.crestwoodcruisers.org/
https://www.allendalenj.gov/recreation-culture/crestwood-lake/membership-and-registration/
https://www.allendalenj.gov/recreation-culture/crestwood-lake/membership-and-registration/
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Around Town

The vibrant spirit of Holi came alive as the Indian community
of Allendale gathered to celebrate the Festival of Colors with
enthusiasm, laughter, and togetherness. The event
organized by the Indian Cultural Association of Allendale
(ICAA) welcomed all to take part in a joyous afternoon filled
with music, dance, food, games and, of course, the colorful
tradition of throwing gulal (colored powder).

Holi, one of the most cherished festivals in India, marks the
arrival of spring and the triumph of good over evil. Our
community event truly reflected this rich cultural heritage.

As the colors settled there was a collective sense of
gratitude—for culture, for community, and for the shared joy
that makes Holi such a special occasion.

For more information on ICAA, contact Karina Singh at 201-
519-4100. 

Allendale Recreation Commission (ARC) celebrated opening day on May 3, and the newly renovated Field 3 was
unveiled. Allendale police officer Mark Dunn, who was severely injured on duty in October, threw out the first pitch.
Kids and parents played ball and enjoyed refreshments. Thank  you to ARC for their collaboration and donations to
kick off this initiative! 
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http://travel.state.gov/
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Did you know that the color of your child’s swimsuit could impact their safety at a swimming pool or
the beach? It can, say water safety experts who have taken a close look at how the hue of swimwear
may influence how visible a child is under water. 

“A child’s swimsuit color can significantly impact their visibility in the water, which is crucial in
preventing drownings. Bright and contrasting colors stand out more clearly against the water,
making it easier for lifeguards and parents to spot a child quickly, especially in an emergency
situation,” Bernard Fisher, director of health and safety for the American Lifeguard Association, said
in an email. 

“People should avoid swimsuits in light blue, gray, or green as they can blend with the water and
pool surroundings, making it difficult to spot a child. We recommend bright and contrasting colors
such as neon yellow, orange, pink, and bright red,” Fisher added. “These colors are highly visible
both underwater and on the surface.”

To read the complete article about swimsuit colors and your child’s safety:  
 https://www.cnn.com/2024/06/07/health/swimsuit-color-pool-safety-wellness/index.html

CONSIDER JOINING AVAC!  Call Daryl at 201-587-4008 for more info

The Allendale Volunteer Ambulance Corps is a group of men and women who volunteer their time  to help you in your time of
need. We do NOT charge for our services! Your donations help with our general operating costs, medical supplies, and also

will help us purchase a new Ambulance.  Donations can be sent to:

Allendale Ambulance Corps
26 Arcadia Road

Allendale, NJ 07401

ABOUT ALLENDALE VOLUNTEER AMBULANCE CORPS (AVAC)
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DONATIONS GO TOWARDS OPERATING EXPENSES:
 Ambulance Repairs & Upkeep 21.5%, Building & Equipment Expenses 16.8%,

 Medical Supplies 6.9%, Membership Retention, Training, & Compliance 21.1%, Volunteer Appreciation 19.4%, Fundraising
10%, and Administrative Costs 4.3%

https://www.cnn.com/2024/06/07/health/swimsuit-color-pool-safety-wellness/index.html


A new defibrillator has

been mounted on the

snack stand at the

grandstand, thanks to a

donation from the Rinko

and Nunziata families. 
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Thank you!
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125th Anniversary

Did you know?

Come celebrate with us!

Lee Memorial Library

is turning 125 years

old in December!

Look for special

celebration events

throughout the year.
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VOTE BY MAIL

.

VOTING EARLY

VOTE IN-PERSON
The polls are open from 6am to 8pm
Check your sample ballot for your polling location or visit: 

Your ballot must be postmarked
on or before Primary Day or . . .
Deposit in a Secure Ballot Drop
no later than 8pm on Primary 

Day. Drop box locations can be
found here on the right hand side
and at bergencountyvotes.com
or . . . Deliver your Vote by Mail
ballot in person to the Board of
Elections located at 1 Bergen
County Plaza - 

Room 310 by 8pm on Primary Day

If you are not set up to receive one
already, applications must be received
in the mail by June 3, 2025 or in
person by 3:00pm on June 9, 2025. 

• 

• 

• Mailing it in as soon as possible.

Box

To check your status, contact the
Bergen County Clerk’s Office at
201–336-7020 or electionsclerk@
bergencountynj.gov

3

2

1
BERGENFIELD
Borough Hall

198 N. Washington Ave. 
CARLSTADT
Borough Hall 

500 Madison St.
DEMAREST
Borough Hall

118 Serpentine Rd. 
DUMONT

Library 
180 Washington Ave.

ENGLEWOOD
City Hall

2-10 North Van Brunt St. 
EMERSON

Borough Hall
1 Municipal Pl.
FAIR LAWN
Borough Hall

8-01 Fair Lawn Ave.
FAIRVIEW

Library
213 Anderson Ave.

FORT LEE
Jack Alter Community Center

1355 Inwood Terr.
FRANKLIN LAKES

Borough Hall 
480 Dekorte Dr. 

GARFIELD
City Hall

111 Outwater Ln.

HACKENSACK
County Administration Building

One Bergen County Plaza 
HASBROUCK HEIGHTS

Borough Hall 
320 Boulevard
HILLSDALE
Borough Hall

380 Hillsdale Ave.
LODI

Library
1 Memorial Dr.

MAHWAH 
Library 

100 Ridge Rd.
NORTH ARLINGTON

Borough Hall
214 Ridge Rd.
NORWOOD
Borough Hall

455 Broadway
OAKLAND

Borough Hall
One Municipal Plaza

OLD TAPPAN
Borough Hall 

227 Old Tappan Rd.
PARAMUS
Borough Hall 

1 Jockish Square 
RAMSEY

Library
30 Wycko  Ave.

RIDGEWOOD
Village Hall

131 N. Maple Ave.
RIDGEFIELD

Community Center
725 Slocum Ave. 
RIVER VALE
Borough Hall 

406 Rivervale Rd. 
RUTHERFORD

Borough Hall
176 Park Ave.

SADDLE BROOK
Municipal Complex

55 Mayhill St.
TEANECK

Municipal Building
818 Teaneck Rd.

WALDWICK
Municipal Building

15 East Prospect St. 
TWP. OF WASHINGTON

Town Hall
350 Hudson Ave. 

WESTWOOD
Community Center
55 Je  erson Ave.
WOOD-RIDGE

Senior Center
495 Highland Ave.

WYCKOFF
Municipal Building 
340 Franklin Ave.

You may cast your vote by mail
ballot by:

VOTE BY MAIL BALLOT DROP BOX LOCATIONS

FORT LEE
Jack Alter Community Center

I355 Inwood Terrace
GARFIELD

Nutrition & Senior Citizen Center
480 Midland Avenue

HACKENSACK
Admin Bldg - 5th Floor Public Meeting Room

One Bergen County Plaza 

PARAMUS
Bergen Comm. College/West Gallery Hall

400 Paramus Road
RIVER VALE

River Vale Community Center
628 River Vale Road

TEANECK
Richard Rodda Center

250 Colonial Court

WOODCLIFF LAKE
Tice Senior Center

411 Chestnut Ridge Road
WOOD-RIDGE
Senior Center

495 Highland Avenue
WYCKOFF

Library
200 Woodland Avenue

EARLY VOTING LOCATIONS

Early Voting locations will be open 
Hours will be Tuesday - Saturday, 10am to 8pm and Sunday, 10am - 6pm

www.vote.nj.go
v

Tuesday, June 3 through Sunday, June 8

3  W A Y S  T O  V O T E  I N  T H E  J U N E  1 0 ,  2 0 2 5  P R I M A R Y

http://www.vote.nj.gov/
http://www.vote.nj.gov/
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COUNTY OF BERGEN
BOARD OF ELECTIONS
One Bergen County Plaza, Room 310
Hackensack, NJ 07601-7076
(201)336-6230 • Fax (201) 336-6242

Richard L. Miller, 
Denise Ross, 
Margaret E. Frontera, 
Angela M. Malagiere, 
John L. Schettino, Esq.,
Tomas J. Padilla

Chairman/Commissioner 
Secretary/Commissioner 

Commissioner 
Commissioner 

APPLICATION FOR APPOINTMENT

 Commissioner 
, Commissioner

POLL WORKER 

Cell Phone Number:

Date of Birth: _____________________

Party Affiliation: Democrat

_____________________________

Republican

Full Legal Name:____________________________________________________

Unaffliated

Date:

Home Phone Number:_____________________________

Other:__________________________

_____________________

Email Address:__________________________________________________ Social Security Number:_______ - ______- ___________

Are you a registered voter in Bergen County? Yes No

Do you speak English fluently? Yes No

Have you ever served as a Poll Worker? Yes No 

Do you speak any other languages in addition to English? ______________________________________________________________

Residential Address: __________________________________________________ Town: ________________________Zip Code: _______

Is your mailing address different than your address at which you are registered to vote? If yes, please provide your mailing address:

Street Address: _____________________________________________________ Town: _________________________Zip Code: _______

Yes, I understand

I acknowledge that the working day is from 5:00 am to 8:15 pm and/or
polls have closed and until all supplies are packed up

Yes, I understand

Signature: __________________________________________________________________________________________

I acknowledge that I am to attend a poll worker training class when
required to do so or I may not be able to work on election day

Agreement: The application, signed by the applicant under his or her oath, shall state: (1) the applicant's name and address; (2) the applicant's age, if the
applicant is less than 18 years of age; (3) the political party to which he or she belongs or, if the applicant is not affiliated with a political party, the fact that
the applicant is not so affiliated; (4) that the applicant is of good moral character and has not been convicted of any crime involving moral turpitude; and (5)
that the applicant possesses the following qualifications: eyesight, with or without correction, sufficient to read nonpareil type; ability to read the English
language readily; ability to add and subtract figures correctly; ability to write legibly with reasonable facility; reasonable knowledge of the duties to be
performed by the applicant as an election officer under the election laws of this State; and health sufficient to discharge his or her duties as an election
officer. N.J.S.A 19-6-2b In the event of my appointment to the District Board of Elections, the statutory pay for working on Election Day is $300(N.J. Stat. §
19:45-6.2). I can be removed, replaced or not rehired with or without cause (NJSA 19:6-5). I swear that the above statements are true to the best of my
knowledge and belief. 



7:00pm -  8:00pm
No regis t rat ion requi red

END OF LIFE

JUNE 23 rd 2025

with 

PAUL FRIED

Al lendale Community  Center
210 West  A l lendale Avenue

PLANNINGPresentation
of

Join us for an informative session where we’ll explore
the essential steps to ensure your wishes are honored

and your loved ones are cared for. 

Learn about a convenient online service designed to
help you organize and share your final wishes,

important documents, and legacy plans in one secure
place. Take control of the future today—because
peace of mind is the greatest gift you can give.
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https://imadethearrangements.com/


Administration, Clerks Office, Board of Heath
201-818-4400

Alison Altano, CFO & Borough Administrator
AlisonAltano@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 205

Linda L. Cervino, Clerk
LindaCervino@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 216

Amanda Richards, Administrative Assistant 
& Health Department Secretary 

AmandaRichards@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 218

Dottie Blitzer, Administrative Assistant
DottieBlitzer@allendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 214

Julia Margagliotta, Director of Communication
JuliaMargagliotta@Allendalenj.gov

Marriage Licenses, Death & Birth Certificates

Northwest Bergen Regional Health Commission 
201-445-7217

Anthony Hackett, Construction Official
CodeOfficial@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 208

Linda Garofalo, Land Use Administrator
LindaGarofalo@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 201

Mike Limatola, Property Maintenance Officer
MikeLimatola@allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 202

Department of Public Works
Andrew J. Agugliaro, Superintendent

AndrewAgugliaro@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 501

Kim Olivieri, Administrative Assistant
KimOlivieri@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 213

Tax & Finance Office
Gina Wittmaack, Tax Collector

GinaWittmaack@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 206

Angela Mattiace, Tax Assessor
AngelaMattiace@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 210

Allendale Municipal Court
Rose Novelli-Salyer, Court Administrator

novellir@ho-ho-kusboro.com OR 201-652-0699
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Vital Statistics Records

Building Department, Land Use, Property Maintenance

mailto:alisonaltano@allendalenj.gov
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mailto:MikeLimatola@allendalenj.gov
mailto:AndrewAgugliaro@Allendalenj.gov
mailto:KimOlivieri@Allendalenj.gov
mailto:GinaWittmaack@Allendalenj.gov
mailto:AngelaMattiace@Allendalenj.gov
mailto:novellir@ho-ho-kusboro.com
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Amy Wilczynski, Mayor
AmyWilczynski@AllendaleNJ.gov

Liz Homan, Council President
LizHoman@AllendaleNJ.gov

Co-Chair - Public Works & Public Utilities Committee
Member of Finance, Human Resources, Administration &

Information Technology Committee

Matt O’Toole
MatthewOToole@AllendaleNJ.gov
Chair – Public Safety Committee

Joseph Daloisio, Councilman
JosephDaloisio@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Public Works & Public Utilities Committee 
Member of Public Safety Committee

Susanne Lovisolo, Councilwoman
SusanneLovisolo@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Land Use & Construction Code Committee
Member of Finance, Human Resources, Administration &

Information Technology Committee

Ed O’Connell, Councilman
EdwardOConnell@AllendaleNJ.gov

Member of Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee

Tyler Yaccarino, Councilman
TylerYaccarino@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee 
Member of Land Use & Construction Code Committee

Mayor & Council

Thank you for r
eading!

www.allendalenj.gov

@AllendaleNJBorough
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